
December 17, 2014

To: Members of the Southwest Florida Legislative Delegation (SWFLD)

Re: Legislative Action Request

       Ethics-Florida Statutes Chapter 112.3145

       Financial Disclosure

       Fiscal Impact: Negligible 

I respectfully request that this SWFLD sponsor and support legislation this 2015 Legislative Session to amend and revise the Financial Disclosure requirements for Appointed and Elected Local Officers i.e. City Council Members, City/County Managers, City/County Attorneys and City/County Department Directors i.e Planning and Zoning Directors.  

Legislative Action Request:  Amend and Ratify F.S. Chapter 112.3145 to require said  local officers in the herein above to file the Form 6 disclosure forms instead of Form 1.

The rationale for my request is based on the fact that Form 1 is not very disclosing or transparent as to what is required of the Form 6 that you are required to file.  Furthermore, all appointed and elected officials of this State and its political subdivisions should be required to adhere to the same disclosure standards. This legislative action would result in uniform and consistent disclosure reporting thereby eliminating any ambiguity.

Since the decisions that are made by the said local officers are entrusted with the stewardship of the public’s tax dollars and they make decisions that greatly affect the health, safety and welfare of their constituents which are no different from the decisions that are made by those Public Officials who are required to file the Form 6 i.e. locally elected  State Senators, State Representatives, County/Circuit Court Judges and County Commissioners.

As you know, this past year has not been a good year for appointed and elected officials in Florida.  The Governor has had to suspend and or remove a number of elected public officials because of alleged conflicts of interests and other unlawful acts. 

This proposed amendment and revision will aid the Commission on Ethics and Law Enforcement in their investigations, Moreover, it will shed more light on the financial status and interests of those serving as Local Appointed and Elected Officers.

Your consideration of my request will be greatly appreciated.  Thank you.

Yours truly,

Steven R. Maxwell, Ed.D.

P. O. Box 805-cell-239.898.8203

Sanibel, Florida 33957


